WEST WITTON PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING 15th JANUARY 2018

Present:
Cllr David Brown, Chairman. Cllr Graham Bottley. Cllr John Hunter.
Cllr Christine Donovan-Brown. Tracy Harker, Parish Clerk.
2 Members of the public.
Apologies:
Cllr Diana Allen.
Cllr Caroline Thornton-Berry (Richmondshire District Council)
Approval of minutes of 23rd November 2017:
These were approved as a true record.
Matters Arising:
· Dogleg Lane update: An email from Nigel Metcalfe from the National Park has been forwarded to us by Cllr Thornton-Berry outlining his offer to help with the funding of the repairs to the culvert. He has offered to 'make a contribution towards the cost of the works subject to design, cost and contributions from other interested parties.' He also explained that the footpath would have to be closed, by a temporary closure order and YDNPA would meet the cost of this order (around £1500) as part of their contribution. He added that any contribution from the YDNPA would have to be made before 31st March. He would need to be contacted 6 weeks before the start of any works so that the required notice can be given for the closure order. He is awaiting to see the final plans of the proposed works and quotes from the builders.
Three quotes from builders were inspected and discussed, from Andrew Hawkins, John Sunter and JR Scarr. The best value quote was from John Sunter but further checks need to be made as his quote wasn’t as detailed as the other two. It is suggested that Les Orange clarify the details with him, then the council will happy to appoint him as the builder subject to insurance cover.
The Clerk will contact Stephen Shepherd and ask him to liaise with Nigel Metcalfe, Dennis Carling and John Sunter, along with other funding sources to try to move the project closer towards commencement.
· Emergency Planning Document: Cllr Bottley is still working through the emergency planning document and hopes to have this completed soon, subject to work commitments.
· Bulb Planting: The Wensleydale Heifer donated £200 and 2 sacks full of bulbs which were planted in the cemetery and on Green Hill, they have offered to help financially with future projects. Cllr Bottley requested some bulbs for Swinithwaite.
· Defibrillator/First Aid even scheduling: Rebecca Hunter has offered to help us run this even but is returning to work in March. Cllr Hunter will ask her to provide a list of dates in May so we can begin to plan the event.
· Christmas Tree feedback: Many positive comments were received about the Christmas Tree and it was agreed that this is something the council are keen to repeat next Christmas, another star might be bought and more lights. A possible plan to sell baubles with personal messages on for the tree might be considered.
Planning Issues:
Plans have been submitted for a new 3 bedroom house adjacent to Chatsworth Cottage, the Counci were in favour.
Plans were submitted for a slurry lagoon at West End Farm, Swinithwaite. The Council were very much in favour of this as it might help prevent the flooding on the road there.
There have been no updates regarding the Affordable Housing Scheme.
Financial Issues:
· Report of payments made/recieved. Donation from the Wensleydale Heifer was paid into the Smorthwaite Garden Trust account. 
· Payment of outstanding invoices/expenses. Anthony Goulthorpe was paid £70 for gardening. £24 was paid for web hosting.
· Precept – It was agreed to leave the precept amount the same at £2400, the form was sent to RDC.
Swinithwaite news/issues:
Nothing to report at this time.

Any Other Business:
Joe Parker has ordered some stone from Myers to make improvements to the Garden of Remembrance.
Joe McQueen from the playingfield committee presented plans for improvements to the children's play area and said suggestions and comments and suggestions for funding would be welcome. A copy of the plans will be on display in the village soon.

Confirmation of date and time of next meeting:
This was agreed for 19th March at 7:30 in the Village Hall.



